Granite State PNHP/NHMS Single Payer Study Group   

Minutes 4/17/2008

Attendance: John Swartz, Paul Manganiello, David Golden,  Grethe Golden,  Gary Sobelson, John Daley, Marcosa Santiago, David Ecklein, Camilla Jones.

Old Business:
1. Status of Preparation of Educational Materials for NHMS Newsletter: The initial submission could include an introduction to the history of GS-PNHP and  address how HR 676 would pay physicians. Also could stress 676 as an alternative to socialized medicine. Dr. Golden will prepare a draft for review by the Steering Committee. The deadline for submission of information to the Newsletter is the first week of June.
2. Status of Health Care Resolution: Dr. Santiago has written and submitted a resolution to endorse HR 676 for presentation at the State Democratic Convention. The convention will occur on May 17, 2008, at the McLaughlin Middle School, Manchester.  It was agreed that GS-PNHP will reserve and have a literature table.  Mr. Swartz will prepare a draft brochure for review with the Steering Committee. 
3. Status of Health Care Platform for Democratic Platform Committee: A Healtncare platform plank was submitted by Dr. Santiago, supported by available state overall healthcare performance statistics, etc.  Fate of its adaption unknown.
4.  Status of PNHP Radio Initiatives: National efforts to highlight Indiana University's largest physician survey that shows 10 % increase from five years ago, of physician support for single payer, and an opportunity for us to talk about our local survey, did not result in an outcome we wanted.   Letter to the editor highlighting NH physician survey by Dr. Dixon turner was printed at the Portsmouth Herald.
5. Showing of 60 Minutes segment on Rural Area Medical – an overseas group providing care to US citizens without health insurance: The segment was not shown due to difficulties accessing the NH Medical Society wireless network.

6. Progress with Contacting Business Groups: Dr. Jones has been in contact with a representative of the Lions Club. (Subsequent to this meeting she has been in contact with the 2 District Governors who have agreed to place the NH Medical Society Press Release in their monthly newsletter to see if any group would be interested in having a presentation by GS-PNHP.)
7. Status of Web Site Development: Dr. Jones is working with Dave Howell of PNHP national to develop the web site. Various options for the site were discussed.
8. Scheduled Presentations: Wolfeboro- Hutchins Hospital Grand Rounds;


  NH Pediatric Society: In addition in May Dr. Santiago will be a panel member on a  
       
  Health Care Security Forum. Drs. Daley and Sobelson will be making a presentation on 
 
  the Future of Health Care Coverage at the Bedford Democratic Club on 5/22/2008.

9.  Suggestions for increasing physician participation: Dr. Manganiello will provide 
 
  
 information on the Medical Student Association at Dartmouth and we will invite them 
  
 to participate.
10. Suggestions/ideas from the floor:                                                                                 Discussion /speculation occurred as to whether our Republican members could have submitted a healthcare platform or resolution endorsing HR 676 to their party.
New Business:

1. Last week Dr. Jones and Dr. Santiago opened a GS-PNHP bank account at Citizens Bank with $1000.00 received from the National Office.

2. Dr. Jones will notify our email list of showings of the PBS Frontline “Sick Around the World” as well as the web site for viewing on line. She will also include the web link to the 60 minutes segment on Rural Area Medical.

3. GS-PNHP will not participate in the NH for Health Care Press Conference on 4/26/2008 as they are concerned at this time with identifying health care problems and not solutions.

4. It was agreed that GS-PNHP/NHMS Single Payer Study Group should begin to educate NH legislators on HR 676. We will write letters requesting  appointments and Dr. Golden will work on a draft letter.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday May 15, 2008 at 6 PM at the NH Medical Society, 7 North Main Street, Concord, NH.

Submitted by Camilla D. Jones, MD

